
Have You Registered 
For Orlando? Don’t 
Miss Out, Do It Now!

With the great rates at our hotel available for 
three days before or after the 17th Annual 
Membership Meeting, you may want to 
come early or stay late to take advantage 
of the $99 4-Day Walt Disney World Armed 
Forces Salute Tickets. 
	 Active and Retired military can get the 
discount tickets for themselves and up to 
five family members and/or friends. The 
offer ends July 31. 
	 These are base ticket and are valid for 
four days of admission into one of the four 
Walt Disney World theme parks. Although 
these tickets do not include either the Park 
Hopper or Water Park Fun & More options, 
they can be upgraded to add either or both 
options for an additional $25, per option. Get 
full details at: http://www.shadesofgreen.org/
4DAY.htm  Tickets can be purchased at the 
Army Shades of Green recreation complex 
in the Walt Disney World complex.

This is it, your last chance to register and make your travel arrangements for 
AFPAAA’s 17th Annual Membership Meeting. You need to act now so you won’t 
miss this opportunity to get together with friends for a great time.
	 Our meeting headquarters, the Caribe Royale Hotel, is offering a rate of $108 

per night for a standard king or 
double room if you make your 
reservation by April 1. This rate 
is available 3 days prior and 3 
days following our meeting. To 
get rooms at this rate, you have 
to make a reservation with the 
hotel no later than April 1.
F ly ing  in to  Or lando’s 
International Airport is an  
ideal way to get to our meeting 

site. With 33 airlines serving this airport, there are more direct flights than 
most locations in the U.S.
	 There is something for everyone at this year’s gathering, including a golf 
tournament at Celebrity Golf Club, a tour of Lockheed Martin, a briefing 
from SAF/PA , a dinner/shopping tour of Downtown Disney and a banquet 
at the end to finish out the weekend – and there will be ample opportunity 
to lounge around the magnificent Caribe Royale pool.
	 It is easy to register to attend. Fill out the form on page 11 and send it and 
your check today to ensure you won’t miss out on the fun and camaraderie 
of this great weekend. 

A F
Public Affairs

Alumni
Association™

News
&

Notes
April 2010

Six Seats Open ThisYear In
Board Of Directors Election 

Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association News & Notes, John Terino, editor, is published quarterly for members by the Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association, 
P. O. Box 447, Locust Grove, VA 22508-0447.  On-line subscriptions are available at www.afpaaa.org. Membership Information: Those who have served in Air Force Public 
Affairs, an Air Force Band,as an Air Force Broadcaster, or in the multimedia career fields as either military or civilian are eligible for Full Membership. Current or former members 
of those career fields, still on active duty, or in the Guard or Reserve are eligible for Associate Membership. Membership Rates: Lifetime $300 (payable in four quarterly $75 
installments); Full Membership, one-year $25 or three years $50. Associate Membership, one-year $10  or three years $20. Membership applications are available at www.afpaaa.
org  Board of Directors and Officers: Chairman, Pete Peterson; President, Sam Giammo; Vice President, Christine Queen; Secretary, Bud Ross; Treasurer, Jim Hart; Dick 
Abel, Neil Buttimer, Hank Hufnagel, C. B. Kelly, Larry McCracken, Hal Smarkola, John Terino. Committee Chairmen: Annual Meeting, Christine Queen; Communications, 
John Terino; Development, Joe Purka; Elections, Kathy McCollom; Finance, Jim Hart; Membership, Neil Buttimer; Oral History & Web Site John Gura.	

Disney Discounts For 
More Orlando Fun  

Great Golf Awaits 
On Thursday At 
Celebration Course 
It’s tee time.  The annual AFPAAA golf outing 
will be at the Celebration Golf Club in Orlando, 
just minutes from our Caribe Royale Resort 
headquarters on Thursday, April 22, 2010.  
	 This course has been the home 
of numerous national championship 
tournaments and it is unlike any other in the 
nation. It’s lush, almost like a natural park 
with undulating swells in its topography. 
	 Golf Chairman Phil Ratliff has arranged 
for a major discount for players.  The normal 
18-hole fee at Celebration for a guest is $109, 
but for AFPAAA golfers will be only $65.58, 
and that includes the green fee, cart rental, 
range balls, a GPS system, and bag valet.  
The club’s Environment Fee has been waived, 
there will be no state and local taxes, and  
Rental clubs will be available for $35.  
	 To get the discounted rates you must sign up 
in advance using the 17th Annual Membership 
Meeting Registration form on page 11. 
	 Tee times for the AFPAAA outing are at 
9:07; 9:16; 9:24; 9:33; 9:41; 9:50 and 9:58 
am. Contact Phil Ratliff at pmratliff@pobox.
com  with your tee time preference, if you have 
a group, or if you have any questions.

It’s time to choose the people who will represent you on the AFPAAA Board 
of Directors. Six of the eleven elected board seats are open this year. 
Current board members Dick Able, John Gura, Jim Hart, Hank Hufnagel, 
Bud Ross, and Hal Smarkola are seeking another term.  As always, 
there is a place on the ballot for write-in candidates. 
Biographies of the candidates accompany the 
ballot on page 5.  
	 Mailed ballots need to be 
received by Friday, April 9. For those 
who prefer to vote electronically, 
that option is available via our 
web site http://www.afpaaa. org/vote.html 
Voting is open to Full Members in good standing. 
Don’t delay, vote today.
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Lifetime Of Safe Flying, Instructing 
Earns Jim Hart FAA’s Prestigious  
Wright Brothers Master Pilot Award 
How has Jim Hart found the time? He has been head 
of public relations for a number of major corporations, 
winning PRSA honors for his work. He is a lawyer. He 
spent many years on active duty and in the Air Force 
Reserve rising to the rank of brigadier general as the 
mobilization assistant to the SAF/PA director. Currently 
Jim  is the AFPAAA treasurer and holds a similar post 
with his church.
	 What’s more, he is the Chief Flight Instructor of the 
North West Florida Flying Club, giving check-rides, 
flight reviews, instrument proficiency certifications, 
as well as basic pre and post solo training for students 
working on their private pilot’s license. 
	 Flying is not new to Jim, and it is his accomplish-
ments as a pilot that have earned him his latest honor, 
the Federal Aviation Administration’s Wright Brothers 
Master Pilot Award.
	 That’s quite an honor.
	 You have to fly a lot over a long period of time to get 
it. The award requires 50 years in the cockpit from the 
time of your first solo, including military and civilian 
flight time; that you hold an FAA pilot certificate for 
those 50 years, and you can’t have any disqualifying 
blemishes on your record. 
	 It’s a pretty prestigious award. With more than 800,000 
pilots in the United States, 
since the award was es-
tablished in August of 
2003 only 1477 pilots 
have received it.
	 Jim, who is 74,  soloed in a T-34 
in 1958 as an Air Force Aviation Cadet. He 
obtained his private civilian license in 1961 and 
now has more than 6,000 hours in the air. 
	 He has owned a Great Lakes Bi-Plane in which he 
taught aerobatics. Most of his single and multi-engine 
time has been in Piper’s and Cessna’s. Currently he pilots 
a Cessna 172 and 182, and a Beechcraft twin-engine 
Baron. He holds current FAA  Flight Instructor Ratings 
for single engine, multi-engine, and instruments. 
	 The most harrowing experience he had in the air oc-
curred on November 14, 1965 when the single-engine 
Piper he was flying almost had a mid-air collision with 
a United Airlines DC-7. It was a flight that led to the 

William Hattaway, program manager of the FAA Safety 
Team, presents Jim Hart the Wright Brothers Master 
Pilot Award during the January luncheon of the Mari-
anna Rotary Club.

founding of Habitat for Humanity. Businessman Millard 
Fuller was  Jim’s passenger on a flight from Niagara 
Falls to New York City where they were going to close 
a business deal when Air Traffic Control warned they 
were within 30 seconds of a collision with the airliner 
and he needed to bank hard right. He did. 

   The collision was avoided as the Piper was 
buffeted by turbulence 
from the DC-7 which 
flipped it in the opposite 
direction before Jim re-
gained control.
	   Fuller’s autobiography 

tells how the flight changed 
his life. He ended his interest in 

the business he was en route to close a deal on, eventually 
formed Habitat For Humanity, and embarked on other 
charitable ventures.
	 That flight made Jim “more aware of the meaning of 
life and how God picks people for future things . . . had 
we been hit instead of barely missed, there would be no 
Habitat for Humanity . . . Millard Fuller lived to do a lot 
to help other people’s lives.”



From The President’s Pen

Where did the year go?  It’s 2010 and time to turn our thoughts 
to spring.  Being from Illinois, I’m tired of shoveling snow and 
want warm weather.  Did you hear that Florida?  

I’ve been assured by Tom Halbert, 17th Annual Membership Meeting 
Chairman, that warm weather and an outstanding program will greet all 
attendees later this month.  The wonderful Caribe Royale All-Suites Hotel 
in Orlando will make everyone’s experience, whether its your first or 17th, 
memorable. 

If you haven’t already done so, use the registration form on page 11 or 
download it from the AFPAAA web site at http://www.afpaaa.org/AnnMt/
RegForm10.pdf to ensure you don’t miss this gala event.

Every year we come to a time for a show of faith in our board by reviewing 
the slate of candidates put forward by the AFPAAA nominating committee. 
The six candidates this year are all current member of the board.  There are 
two methods to vote: online or by mail using the ballot on page 5.  No matter 
which method, please vote by April 9. 

This is my last From the President’s Pen. My tenure as president has been made 
easy by the long hours dedicated board members Jim Hart and his team 
spend making sure our finances are in order; Neil Buttimer puts in to ensure 
the directory is ready and our membership listing is up-to-date; John Gura 
expends maintaining our web site and issuing timely Blasts;  John Terino 
sits at the computer as secretary and newsletter editor,  as well as all the 
other tasks our committee chairmen and board members take on that have 
my gratitude.  Last I thank Sam Giammo for his calm leadership as chairman 
which sets the bar high for me. I hope my move into the chairman position on 
July 1 will continue the chain of outstanding leadership the organization has 
been fortunate to have.

 – Christine Queen
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We Mourn . . . General Lew Allen Jr., the 10th 
chief of staff of the Air Force, who passed away 
January 4, in Potomac Falls, Virginia. He was 
84. Although initially a B-29 and B-36 bomber 
pilot after graduating from West Point, he spent 
most of his career in the scientific and technical 
community and intelligence. He was director 
of the National Security Agency, chief of the 
Central Security Service, and commander of 
Air Force Systems Command  before becoming 
chief of staff in 1978. After retirement he headed 
NASA’s Jet Propulsion Laboratory for eight 
years. 

Welcome Aboard To . . . Thomas L. Beell, 
Julie Briden-Garcia, Art Haubold, Richard 
B. Sheffield.

New Lifers . . . Congratulations to Temple 
Black, Dennis Gauci, Anne Morris.

A Tip From Mark . . . It’s yours for the asking, 
it’s free, it’s on line. If you want to get some 
fresh thoughts on what is going on in and about 
the Air Force, Lifetime Founder Mark Foutch 
recommends signing up for Air University’s Air 
& Space Power Journal at: http://www.airpower.
maxwell.af.mil/airchronicles/apje.html

Congratulations To Brigadier General 
Arthur C. Haubold . . . the new mobilization 
augmentee to the Director of Public Affairs. 
He was promoted on March 2, in ceremonies 
in the Airman’s Hall on the fourth floor of the 
Pentagon.

In Dad’s Footsteps . . . Major Guy Hayes, who 
recently joined AFPAAA, is the son of long-time 
member R. J. Hayes who retired in 1985. 

If You Remember The 5 O’Clock Follies . . . 
or were part of MACV’s Office of Information 
during the Vietnam War, you might want to check 
out: http://www.macoi.net  Put together by former 
SP5 Joe Green who was there in 1972-73, it is 
trip down memory lane. If you have something 
for him to consider for the site, you can e-mail 
Joe at: macoi.vn@gmail.com

Kudos To . . . S. Dian Lawhon, Director of 
TRICARE Communications and Customer 
Service, who won the League of American 
Communications Professionals Best Director-
Level Executive award. Her organization also 
received the Impact Award for Best Overall 
Organizational Communications Program. 
News releases prepared by her and her staff 
also took first place and an award of excellence 
in the National Association of Government 
Communicator’s 2009 Blue Pencil & Gold Screen 
competition.

On The Move . . . Art Forster, from the Federal 
Elections Commission to Director of Congres-
sional and Public Affairs for the U.S. Army 
Contracting Command, now at Fort Belvoir, 
Virginia, but slated to move to Redstone Arsenal, 
Huntsville, Alabama, next year.

Selected  . . . Dick Cole, as the new Director of 
Public Affairs for the Defense Threat Reduction 
Agency  at Fort Belvoir.  He goes there from 
being the Chief of Public Affairs at the Defense 
Contract Management Agency in Alexandria, 
Virginia.    

A Pioneer Passes . . .  Major General Jeanne 
M. Holm who died on February 15, in Annapolis, 
Maryland. She was 88. Her military career 
began in 1942 as a truck driver in the Women’s 
Army Auxiliary Corps during World War II and 
culminated with her being the Air Force’s first 
woman general officer and the first woman major 
general in all the services.

Let Us Know - Send Your News To: 
Editor@afpaaa.org



 Dick Abel   	      John Gura          Jim Hart          Hank Hufnagel          Bud Ross	     Hal Smarkola	

Other ___________________________________________________________________________

Print Your Name _____________________________	 Signature _____________________________

Hank Hufnagel has served on the AFPAAA board for a number of years and has been active on the Endowment Fund Investment 
Committee since 2002.  He joined the Air Force in 1964, after graduating from Arizona State University.  He hold a Master of Science 
degree from the University of Colorado and has completed numerous military professional education schools  including the National 
Defense University’s National Security course.  His assignments include tours of duty in Viet Nam, USAFE, and the Strategic Air Command.  
His last assignment was at the U. S. Strategic Command, Offutt AFB, NE.  He retired in 1994.  After leaving active duty in 1973, he has 
held various financial, sales and management positions with Boeing, General Electric, McDonnell Douglas,  Morgan Stanley, H & R 
Block Financial Services (now Ameriprise).  Hank is a CPA and is Vice President of investments at the Chicago Investment Group.  He 
resides in Wilmette, Illinois.  His interests include, skiing, travel, and Rotary Club civic involvement.    

John Gura spent 21 years in the Air Force retiring as a Lt. Colonel in 1983.  As a PA, John held wing, MAJCOM, and SAF/PA jobs including 
stints as Chief of the Chicago field office and Department Director and Deputy Commander of DINFOS.  Subsequently, he held corporate 
marketing and video production positions until helping found HomeSafe Environmental, Inc. a California environmental  training and 
testing firm in 2000.  He developed and continues to provide support for the AFPAAA web site and the Oral History Program.  John 
served  previously as Association President and Chairman.
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Ballot – AFPAAA Board of Directors Candidates – 2010

The AFPAAA Board of Directors has 11 elected members who serve overlapping two-year terms. 
Six positions are open this year for terms beginning July 1, 2010 and ending June 30, 2012. Only 
Full Members in good standing may vote. To be counted, all ballots must reach the Election Com-
mittee by Friday, April 9, 2010. The candidates are below; provisions are made for a write-in vote 
but ballots may only be cast for six persons. Those wishing to vote electronically may do so by 
going to  http://www.afpaaa.org/vote.html

Dick Abel  has been served two terms on the board. An internationally known speaker on family values, military affairs, and moral leadership 
and author of Leadership Is ALL About People, he is president of the instructional program of the same title, a seminar for people who 
desire to impact the lives of others. He is also ambassador at large and executive director emeritus of Military Ministry, a division of Campus 
Crusade International. A retired Air Force brigadier general and jet pilot, during his 30-year military career, he led an Air Force acrobatic team, 
was an assistant football coach at the U.S. Air Force Academy, escorted home five flights of returning POWs from Vietnam, served as special 
assistant to three four-star Navy admirals and one chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, and was director of Air Force Public Affairs.

Instructions 
Only Full Members in good standing (dues paid) of AFPAAA are eligible to vote,  if you do not meet this criteria 
do not submit a ballot.	 Select or write in only six names.	

Remove entire page, fold in half so address on reverse shows, TAPE Shut - Do Not 
Staple, affix stamp, and mail to arrive not later than Friday, April 9, 2010. 

Elections - Vote 
Below For Six  
Board Members

Jim Hart  Over the years since, AFPAAA was formed; it has been my privilege to support our Association in many ways.   Currently I 
am serving as your Treasurer.   Although board membership is not required to hold this position, I believe that all officers should also 
stand for election to the board.  As past Chairman of the Board, I am an ex-officio member of the board but that does not entitle me 
to vote.  Your Treasurer, like all other officers of AFPAAA, should be a voting member of the board. So I ask for your support.

Bud Ross is a Life Member of AFPAAA, and is  currently its Vice President. He completed 25 years in the Air Force as a public affairs 
officer, culminating in his assignment as dual director of public affairs for the U.S. Transportation and Air Mobility Commands during 
the DESERT STORM Gulf War and Somalia relief operations. He retired as a Colonel in 1993 to become publisher of the O’Fallon Progress 
newspaper in Illinois. He returned to his native state in 1999 to become President and CEO of the Fairfield-Suisun Chamber of Commerce. 
He retired from that position in 2002. He served on the Military Affairs Committee of the Leadership Council of Southwestern Illinois, was 
president of the Friends of Scott, is a director and past chairman of the Travis Regional Armed Forces Committee and board member of 
the Northern California Retired Officers Community, the governing body of Paradise Valley Estates military retirement community.

Hal Smarkola is a Lifetime Founding member of AFPAAA and is currently a member of the Board of Directors.  Hal completed 30 years of 
service in the Air Force, all of it as a public affairs professional, retiring from his position as Commander, Air Force News Agency (AFNEWS), Kelly 
AFB, Texas, in 2001.  During his career, he served at Wing, FOA, MAJCOM, and HQ USAF level, including tours as Deputy Director, SAF/PAD, and 
Director of Public Affairs, SAF Acquisition (SAF/AQP).  While at the Air Force Military Personnel Center (AFMPC), he worked three years as the 
Public Affairs Assignments Manager.  He also served as the Deputy Director, USAFE/PA during Desert Shield and Desert Storm.  At his retirement, 
the enlisted men and women of the Air Force News Agency, an Air Force FOA, presented him with the “Order of the Sword”, one of the few ever 
presented to a member of the Air Force public affairs community.  He is currently lives in San Antonio with his wife, Peggy.



Place 
Stamp
Here

Kathy McCollom
AFPAAA Elections Chairman

5009 Donovan Drive
Alexandria  VA 22304-8620

Kathy McCollom
AFPAAA Elections Chairman

5009 Donovan Drive
Alexandria  VA 22304-8620

Do Not Staple - Tape Shut
Do Not Staple - Tape Shut
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It is rightly said that “NCO’s are the backbone of the 
Air Force”. The capable, dedicated, hard-working NCO 
turns young men and women into professionals, often 
setting an example that helps mold the rest of their lives. 
Without great NCOs, the Air Force would not be what 
it is and has been.
	 The best NCOs work quietly, more often than not in 
near-anonymity. They lead their younger charges with 
quiet  competence,  enhancing 
commands that assure mission 
success.  The indispensable NCO 
is found in every career field and 
every period of time.
 	 When Chief Master Sergeant 
Roger G. Maynard, died in his 
sleep February 8th in Pullman, 
Washington, a giant among the 
NCOs of his time in the Air Force 
radio and television service left 
knowing he had well performed 
his duty.
 	 Born in Manhattan in 1932, 
Maynard spent his early years in New York City, and 
later in Pennsylvania. He joined the Air Force in 1951, 
and was assigned to an AFRTS station in the Philippines. 
There he married Lucy Quianio, who would celebrate 
almost 58 years at his side. Lucy is now cared for in a 
special home near Pullman.
 	 After a long career serving at AFRTS stations around 
the world – Japan, Turkey, the Azores, Spain, Roger left 
a pleasant Mediterranean post on the Greek isle of Crete 
to become NCOIC of the 7122d AFRTS Squadron at 
Ramstein AB, Germany.
 	 There he supervised a massive change of personnel 
throughout the squadron and its several detachments, 
directing shipments and dispositions of new, state-of-
the-art equipment, and constantly developing an array of 
bright young broadcasters. A then new arrival at Ramstein, 
civilian Charlie Campione served as the 7122d’s senior 
engineer, recalls,  “You talk about dedicated to AFRTS. 
Roger lived and breathed AFRTS.” 
 	 By then Roger was no longer on the air, instead he was 
applying his lengthy experience to bring to  U.S. forces 
and families in Europe previously unavailable broadcast 
and telecast news and entertainment.
 	 He retired in 1980. After serving as a civilian with 
Navy Broadcasting, Roger and Lucy resumed their globe-
trotting ways.
 	 “My dad and mom traveled a lot after he retired. They 
spent a year or more in Greece, mostly on someone’s 
yacht, having the time of their lives. They also traveled 
to many other countries before returning to the states. It 
was hard to keep up with them.” 

Roger G. Maynard

	 “We never knew where they were until we got our 
classic ‘Wish you were here’ t-shirts and post cards from 
them,” daughter Patti Maynard Druffel recalls.
	 In failing health for some time, Chief Maynard 
moved in 2007 to be near daughter Patti,  whose family 
raises wheat and barley on a farm near Pullman. He was 
preceded in death by a son and a daughter, and is survived 
by his wife, Lucy,  daughter, Patti, 10 grandchildren, and 
6 great grandsons.
 	 Interment for Chief Maynard will be delayed until 
after Memorial Day, when a new National Cemetery 
opens in Spokane, WA.“A fitting date, if you ask me,” 
said retired Master Sergeant Joseph C. Chiglinsky, one 
of the AFRTS professionals who developed under Chief 
Maynard’s leadership.
 	 One of that quiet, nearly anonymous group of NCOs 
who form and always have formed the “backbone of the 
Air Force”, Chief Maynard will be remembered by scores 
of Air Force broadcasters and public affairs people.
					              – Gerry Hickman

Charles H. Powers

Charles “Charley” H. Powers, a Lifetime Founder of 
AFPAAA ,who was Chairman of the Board in 2005-2006, 
passed away January 3rd in Alexandria, Virginia, after a 
short bout with bladder cancer. He was 64.
	 Charley was born in New York City. He obtained 
his bachelor’s degree from the University of Miami in 
1965. His Air Force career began in 1967 when he was 

commissioned through AFROTC 
while getting his master’s degree 
in film at New York University.
      Charley was uniquely skilled 
in Public Affairs in both the 
civilian world and in the Air 
Force. While a reporter with 
WJLA-TV in Washington, DC, 
in 1974, he helped break the 
Representative Wilbur Mills-
exo t i c  dance r  Fanne  Foxe 
jumping into the Tidal Basin 
story. Shortly after he became 
press secretary for the Senate 
Finance Committee. He was a 

deputy assistant secretary of public affairs in the Reagan 
Treasury Department, deputy assistant secretary for 
public affairs at the Transportation Department during the 
George H.W. Bush administration, and was on Elizabeth 
Dole’s press staff at the 1996 Republican National 
Convention.
	 On active duty he served at Bergstrom AFB, where 
he was made an Honorary Texan by Lyndon Johnson, in 
Southeast Asia, and at the Pentagon. He moved into the Air 
Force Reserve and made several motion pictures for the 
military until he retired in 1988 as a Lieutenant Colonel.
	 Most recently, Charley became a senior vice president 
at the Porter Novelli public relations firm and later started 
his own company, Powers Public Affairs LLC.
	 He is survived by his wife of 36 years, Rosalind 
Silverstone of Alexandria; and two children, Alex Powers 
and Greg Powers, both of Alexandria.      + (continued)



Anne M. Proctor unexpectedly passed away on February 11 
She was 50. Anne was born in Port Huron, Michigan. She 

graduated from Port Huron High School 
and earned an Associates Degree from 
St. Clair County Community College. 
	 Anne had a 22 year Air Force 
career that included service in Iraq. 
She retired in 2006 as a Senior Master 
Sergeant. She is survived by her 
husband, Daniel L. Gilt of Port Huron 
Turnpike.; daughter, Megan E. Palko 
of Lorton, VA; her father, Wayne L. 
Proctor, of Port Huron;  and brother, 
Dwight T. Proctor of Port Huron. 
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Anne M. Proctor

	 Memorial donations may be made in Charley’s name to 
the Burgundy Farm Country Day School, 3700 Burgundy 
Road, Alexandria, Virginia 22303, and  the Alexandria 
Animal Shelter, 4101 Eisenhower Avenue, Alexandria, 
Virginia 22304.

“We shall all miss Charley Powers.  He was a wonderful blend 
of professionalism, humor, experience, talent, skill, intellect, 
enthusiasm  and compassion.  Meeting Charley was always 
something I looked forward to as I knew I would learn something 
new and come away laughing/feeling better.  He contributed so 
many ideas for our Association founding and was one of our 
most loyal and energetic supporters.  He left us much too early 
and our memories of him will always be ones we treasure. My 
thoughts are with his family.”
						      – Mike McRaney

Charley was a unique kind of friend – the kind that you 
don’t have to see everyday – but the kind with whom you 
can restart a leftover conversation days, weeks, or months 
later and it is like you never stopped.   He was always ready 
to talk, share an anecdote, discuss politics, laugh or, best 
of all, enjoy a cigar and an adult beverage after a good 
steak dinner.  That’s something we / he did so many times 
I think somebody should tell Morton’s they can expect a 
business slump.
	 Charley always surprised me – he was the first person I 
ever met who collected art , real art, not posters or reprints.  
Early on he had a passion for a modernist named Man Ray.  
(At the time I thought Normal Rockwell was cool.) 
	 In the mid 70s, I asked him if he would come to the 
Pentagon (SAFOI) to continue the TV clip business I was 
leaving. He surprised me by saying yes, the same way he 
surprised many, many years (decades) later when I asked 
him to consider running for the AFPAAA board.  He said 
yes then too.  
	 In between those two “yeses,” Charley’s life was full of 
surprises and a successful career in politics, government 
and corporate PR.  When we last talked before the holidays, 
he told me about his newest venture, Powers Public 
Affairs LLC.  He seemed excited, motivated.  But, that was  
Charley. 
    I was in my car when Roz reached me with the sad news.  
After offering my condolences, I asked her to e-mail me the 
particulars, since I was driving.  That was a ruse.  In reality, 
it was too hard to talk.  When Roz hung up, I pulled over next 
to an orange grove and cried.  I did.  I mourned the loss of a 
valued friend, I mourned the loss of an engaging character 
who loved his family, friends, life, art and, selfishly, I 
mourned all the good times we won’t get to share.

		     				      – John Gura

Very sorry to hear of Charley Powers’ passing.  Over the active 
years, he and I had occasional differences, but they were always 
professional in nature, and handled the same way.  The world of 
our profession has lost a leader, and will miss him. 

 			   			   – Charlie Brown 

A terrible loss, ‘way too soon.  Charley combined broad 
vision, talent, and both theoretical and practical intelligence 
with strong ethics and the ability to see the humor in life.  
An impressive high-level performer; at the same time 
someone you could be comfortable around.  Janet and I 
had the pleasure of his company on our early morning run 
to Dayton airport following the annual meeting last April.  
“Just yesterday.”  Hard to believe he’s gone.

						      – Mark Foutch

A real shock! I last saw Charley at the Press Club where I would 
run into him from time to time in the grille.  I believe he had 
prostate cancer several years ago was said he was confident 
he had it beat.  He was a great PAO and a good guy – he’ll be 
missed by many.  May he rest in peace.
 
						      – Art Forster

A great man and it is so sad to know he is not with us 
anymore.
						      – Jim Hart

Bridget and I were saddened by news of our community’s loss of 
Charley Powers. He was a friend and professional colleague for 
more than 35 years. Our paths first crossed when he was doing his 
Reserve duty in SAFOI’s Internal Information Division. He had all 
the instincts and capabilities of a true Public Affairs professional, 
and continued to refine and exercise these in increasingly important 
leadership positions.  He had “Big” titles and responsibilities, but 
he never succumbed to becoming “Big” himself. 

I remember him for his inquiring mind and openness to alternative 
ways to solve problems -- and for his big, booming, unself-
conscious laugh.  It was obvious that he was happy in his work 
and confident that he could achieve positive outcomes.  We have 
another reason to remember Charley.  When Bridget and I were 
married in 1974, he recommended a special honeymoon trip to 
Columbia, combining sightseeing with first-class cuisine.  His 
suggestion turned out to be fabulous and remained something 
we remembered fondly throughout our friendship.  We offer our 
deepest sympathy to his wonderful Roz.

						      – Art Dederick
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Additions:

Thoma L. Beell
Major (Retired) 1217 Roosevelt Ave., 
Ames IA 50010, (515) 233-3570;Business:
Professor of Journalism Iowa State University, 
212 Hamilton Hall, Ames, IA 50011, (515) 
294-0499; E-Mail: tbeell@iastate.edu

Julie Briden-Garcia
MSgt (Associate) 5101 Cedar Brush 
Dr., Fort Worth TX 76123, (817) 346-
4546; Business: 10th Air Force/PA, 1700 
Tuskegee Airmen Dr., Fort Worth TX 
76127, (817) 782-6093; Fax: (817) 782-
5117; E-Mail: franknjulie@prodigy.net

David K. Cannon 
Colonel (Retired: 2008) HQ/USAFA/CM, 
2304 Cadet Dr, Ste. 3102, USAF Academy 
CO 80840, (719) 439-2888; Business: 
Director of Communication, USAFA, 2304 
Cadet Dr, Ste. 3102, USAF Academy CO 
80840-5016, (719) 333-7714, Fax: (709) 
333-4094, E-mail: mtnesters5375@yahoo.
com

Art Haubold 
Brig Gen (Associate) 4034 N. Stuart St., 
Arlington VA 22207, (703) 536-1880; 
Business: Mobilization Assistant to Director 
SAF/PA, 1690 Air Force Pentagon, Washington 
DC 20330; E-Mail: nreporting@aol.com

Guy Hayes
Major (Associate) 17824 Teklanika Dr., 
Eagle River AK 99577, (907) 726-1915; 
Business: JFHQ-AK, Bldg. 49000, Ft 
Richardson AK 99505, (907) 428-6030, 
E-mail: guyhayes@yahoo.com

Lisa Jeffrey
(Separated)  Business: Jeffery Communications, 
LLC, 6538 Collins Ave., #415, Miami Beach 
FL 33151, (305) 395-5223; E-Mail: lisajeffe@
gmail.com

Jared Marquis
SSgt (Associate) 2908 2nd Army Dr. Unit B, 
Fort Meade MD  20755, (410) 305-8706; 
Business: Defense Information School, 6500 
Mapes Rd, Fort Meade MD 20755, (301) 
677-7599; E-Mail: marquisjr@msn.com

Douglas D. McCoy, Jr.  (Life Member)
Colonel, (Retired: 2003) 3622 Beaver Ford 
Road, Woodbridge VA 22192, (703) 680-
4502; E-mail: divebudeez@msn.com

Judy (Scott) McSpadden 
2380 Heather Lane, Bogart GA 30622, 
(706) 769-8547 

James G. Mohan
Lt Col (Retired: 2009) 3017 Summerfield 
Manor Dr., Saint Louis MO 63129, (314) 
846-4464; Business: National Geospacial-
Intelligence Agency, 3838 Vogel Rd, 
Arnold MO 63010, (314) 676-0212, Fax: 
(314) 846-4464, E-mail: jgmohan@att.net

Richard B. Sheffield
Lt Col (Retired: 1991) 3524 Grand Magnolia 
Place, Valrico FL 33596, (813) 657-8355; 
Business: Durant High School, 4748 
Cougar Path, Plant City FL 33567, (813) 
757-9075 Ext. 263, Fax: (813) 757-7042, 
E-mail: shef47@hotmail.com

Lou Timmons
GS-12 (Associate) 8307 Wickham Rd., 
Springfield VA 22152, (703) 451-2567; 
Business: SAF/PA Community Relations, 
1690 Air Force Pentagon, Washington DC 
20330-1690, (703) 697-2769, Fax: (703) 
693-9601, E-mail: loutimmons@gmail.com

Vic Warzinski
Colonel (Retired: 2005) 11669 Howitzer Lane, 
Woodbridge VA 22192, (703) 987-7495; 
Business: Decisive Analytics Corp., 1235 South 
Clark St., Arlington VA 22202, (703) 693-
3014, E-mail: vicwarzinski@hotmail.com

Fred L. Watkins
Col (Retired: 1983) 7810 Coach House 
Lane, Raleigh NC 27615, (919) 846-9725, 
E-mail: flwcew@nc.rr.com

Julie Weckerlein 
SSgt (Associate) 14925 Lampec St., 
Centerville VA 20120, (703) 307-6848; 
Business: Air Force Public Affairs Agency, 
901 North Stuart Street, Arlington VA 
22203, (703) 588-2074, E-mail: julie.
weckerlein@gmail.com

Denny Weddle
Lt Col (Retired: 1985) 3900 Paradise Rd. 
Ste 151, Las Vegas NV 89169, (702) 791-2377; 
Business: Denny Weddle & Associates, 
3900 Paradise Rd., Ste 151, Las Vegas, 
NV 89169, (702) 791-2377, Fax: (702) 
732-3900, E-mail: denny@dwacorp.com 

Directory Changes:

Marcella Adams
6258 Windham Hill Run, Alexandria VA 
22315
 
Joe Allegretti
3915 Breezeport Way, Apt 304, Suffolk VA 
23435

Kristi Beckman
CMR 480 Box 2502, APO AE 09129

  Directory Updates 				       Directory Updates
Michael S. Beeman
26 Woodward Ave., Bloomingdale NJ 07403 
 
Ann Bennett
169 Old Colony Pl., Raeford NC 28376 

Donald L. Black 
Business: Defense Intelligence Agency, 
7400 Defense Pentagon Rm 2B854, 
Washington DC 20301-7400  (703) 697-
3687, E-mail: donaldoblack@verizon.net

Gregg C. Bottenmiller 
PSC 70 Box121, APO AP 96236

Guy E. Brown 
36 Fleming Dr., Columbia MO 65201 (573) 442-
3431, E-mail: brnwdacres@centurytel.net

Tania Bryan
PSC 78 Box 4183, APO AP 96325

Marna Bunger
1026 N. Spaulding Avenue, Apt. 3, West 
Hollywood CA 90046 (310) 597-3731

Aaron Burgstein 
1601 Pepperwood Court, 
Charleston SC 29414

Jeff Capenos
MSgt 

Robert (Bob) G.H. Carroll III 
E-mail: rghc3@comcast.net

Thomas ‘Tom’ Clements 
Fax: (808) 335-4520

Fred Coleman
Business: General Dynamics Information 
Technology, 5100 Springfield Pike, Ste. 509, 
Dayton, OH 45431, (937) 255-4689; Fax: 
(937) 656-7057; E-Mail: fcoleman@woh.
rr.com.

Ashley Conner 
13311 Konrad Dr., Eagle River AK 99577

Mike Connolly 
4707 Broadway St.  Apt 167, 
San Antonio TX 78209

Michael H. Cox 
4600 Shadywood Lane, Colleyville TX 
76034  (817) 868-1775, 
E-mail: misacox@sbcglobal.net

Adriane B. Craig
9892 Alexandra Nicole Dr., Lorton VA 22079

Thomas Crosson 
12716 Falcon Dr., Woodbridge VA 22192 

 + (continued)

Richard B. Sheffield<?xml:namespace prefix = o ns = “urn:schemas-microsoft-
com:office:office” />
Lt Col (Retired 1991) 3524 Grand Magnolia Pl., Valrico FL 33596, (813) 657-
8355; Business: Durant High School, 4748 Cougar Path, Plant City FL 33567, 
(813) 757-9075 Ext. 263, Fax: (813) 757-7042, E-mail: shef47@hotmail.com
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Leonard J. “Lucky” Cuoco
1201 Hartman Ln  Apt 319, Belleville IL 62221 
(618) 239-3592, E-mail: mrlucky33@att.net

Constance A. Custer 
315 S. Fayette St., Alexandria VA  22314 
(703) 489-5343; Business: V-P 
Communications and Public Affairs, CNA 
4825 Mark Center Dr. Alexandria, VA  22311 
(703) 824-2100, E-mail: Custerc@cna.org

Allen L. Eakle 
4015 W. 27th Ct., Panama City FL 32405 
(850) 640-0022

Robert B. Eberle 
Business: Communication Studies Faculty, 
University of Wisconsin

John A. Elof 
3718 Bay Cres, Chesapeake VA 23321

Laurent Fox 
400 Madison St. Apt 910, Alexandria VA 22314

Dennis J. Gauci 
Business: Chief, Media and Environmental 
Relations, Defense Logistics Agency 
Strategic Communications, 8525 John J. 
Kingman Rd., suite 2545, Fort Belvoir VA 
22060, (703) 424-0171; E-Mail: Dennis.
gauci@dla.mil.

Robin F. Grantham
Business: Readiness Management Group 
Deputy Commander, 23 N. Houston Rd. 
#131A, Warner Robins GA 31093

Ron Gruchy 
11350 E. Sahuaro Dr., Apt. 158, Scottsdale 
AZ 85259

Michael T. Halbig 
13577 Gelding Pl., Gainesville VA 20155, (703) 
753-7298; Business: DMA/DVI 601 N. Fairfax 
St., Ste. 230, Alexandria VA 22314-2007 (703) 
428-0084, E-mail: mthalbig@gmail.com

Dustin Hart 
6755 Akerman Dr., Colorado Springs CO 80923

Karl V. ‘V’ Hines 
8542 Battle Point Dr. NE, Bainbridge WA 98110

Henry L. Hoegen, Jr. 
5384 Oak St., Fairchild AFB WA 99011

Willis J. Humiston 
4730 Del Mar Trail, San Antonio TX 78251 
(210) 682-5736

Kerry Jackson 
PMB 454 P.O. Box 30800, Honolulu HI 95820
 
Dani Johnson
121 Tournament Ct., Suffolk VA 23434, 
Business: Joint PA Support Element Joint 
Warfighting Center 

Michelle D. Johnson 
189 POW MIA Dr. Apt N, Scott AFB IL 62225

Jay W. Kelley
E-Mail: Kelley64@q.com.

Lewis Lambert
1307 W. Main St., #B117, Gun Barrel CV 
TX 75158

Lee MacDonald 
7960 So. Kendall Court, Littleton CO 80128 

Robert G. ‘Bob’ McCullough
P.O. Box 5063, Camp Verde TX 78010 

William Bruce McFadden 
5005 Bald Cypress Ln., McKinney TX 
75071

Christopher Moore 
13003 Pintail Rd., Woodbridge VA 22192

Anne R. Morris 
Colonel (Retired 2009) P.O. Box 4277, 
Estes Park CO 80517, (970) 586-5541; 
Business: Interactional Strategies, LLC, 
1861 Hwy 66, Estes Park CO 80517, E-
Mail: grifton@aol.com

Noel Nolta 
 Colonel, 11587 Cedar Chase Rd, Herndon 
VA 20170; E-Mail: nnolta@verizon.net

James G. O’Brien 
Business: Voice of America; E-Mail: 
jgobrien@inbox.com
 
Gina Marie O’Bryan
4390 King St., Apt 1617, Alexandria VA 22302 

M. Elisabeth Orlen
Business: Arkansas DEQ, Public Outreach 
& Assistance Division, 5301 Northshore 
Dr., North Little Rock AR 72118 (501) 682-
0917, E-mail: orlenhouse@msn.com

Megan Orton 
2351 Eisenhower Ave. Apt 908, Alexandria 
VA 22314

Michael J. Paoli 
8403 Stutz Dr., Pasco WA 99301

Donna Pastor 
5208 Bartons Creek Ct., Suffolk VA 23435

John E. Peters 
2528 Caribe Dr., The Villages FL 32162 
(352) 561-4604, 
E-mail: john.peters2528@comcast.net

Nicholas R. Plante
PSC 94 Box 1413, APO AE 09824

Dr. Jack E. Pulwers 
E-Mail: jpnews@cox.net.

Catherine A. Reardon 
Lt Col (Retired 2010) 1301 S. Joyce St. 
Apt. 4220, Arlington VA 22202, (703) 
888-1118; E-Mail: catherinereardon@
hotmail.com

Jonathan Riley 
4206 Thames Ct., Montgomery AL 36106

DeJon M. Redd 
8012 Arbor Ave., Fort Worth TX 76116 

Mark V. Rosenker 
E-mail: mark.rosenker@gmail.com

Lindsey Sargent
36 Heather Lee Ln., Pelham NH 03076

Robert E. Schuldt 
12 Derby Ct., Grayslake IL 60030

David J. Shea 
E-Mail: DJShea-NR@raytheon.com

David Steele 
CMSgt, Business: AFPAA, 901 N. Stuart 
St., Arlington VA, (703) 696-1158; Fax: (703) 
696-7832

Vicki K. Stein 
11794 Target Ct., Woodbridge VA 22192

John J. Thomas 
700 Emberwood Cir, Shrieveport LA 71106

Lauri Turpin 
513 Laurel Ave, Johnson City TN 37504

Marie M. Vanover
3220 Rio Largo Dr. SW, Albuquerque NM 
87121

Carolyn Viss 
3130 Ala Ilima St., Apt 22A, Honolulu HI 
96818

Joe Wagovich 
Business: Lockheed Martin , 6411 Ivy Lan, 
Suite 600, Greenbelt MD, (301) 623-4492; 
Fax: (301) 313-3903; E-Mail: jwagovich@
verizon.net 

Johnny Whitaker
1515 Hunterglenn Dr., Aledo TX 76008 
(817) 599-7138 Dir of Marketing & 
International Communications, Lockheed 
Martin Aeronautics Company, Fort Worth 
TX (817) 762-1440

Russell Wicke 
11718 Cardinal Sky, San Antonio TX 78245

Jonathan Young 
57 W. 58th St., Apt 5I, New York NY 10019

Michael Young 
2526 Great Auk Ave., N. Las Vegas NV 
89084 (702) 538-9747
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Name: _________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________	

_______________________________________________

E-mail: _________________________________________  

Phone: _________________________________________  

Cell Phone: _____________________________________

Guest(s) Name(s): ______________________________

_______________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________

How do you want your name/guest name(s) to appear      Are you a new member of AFPAAA?           No        Yes 

on name badges: ______________________________        Is this your first AFPAAA Annual Meeting?        No         Yes
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
Full Registration 
Includes all events on Thursday, Friday & Saturday                	           	            Members Attending ___  x $150 = $____
except golf & optional dinner.							         Guests Attending ___  x $140 = $____	
Please indicate number of meal choice(s) for Saturday banquet  ___ Beef  ___ Salmon	         Non Members ___  x $200 = $____
										                  
How many in your party will go to the Lockheed Martin
Simulation,Training and Support Center on Friday, April 23?   _______

Individual Event Registration
Icebreaker Reception - Thursday, April 22, 5-7:30 p.m.                	        	  Members Attending ___  x $10 = $____
									                    	      Guests Attending ___  x $10 = $____ 
 										                    Non Members ___  x $20 = $____

Lockheed Martin, Friday, April 23, 8:30 a.m. - 4 p.m.    	                    	  Members Attending ___  x $60 = $____
Includes bus transportation & President’s Luncheon.	             		       	       Guests Attending ___  x $60 = $____
										                    Non Members ___  x $70 = $____
President’s Luncheon Only, Friday, April 23.    	           		         	  Members Attending ___  x $25 = $____
									                    	      Guests Attending ___  x $25 = $____ 
 										                    Non Members ___  x $35 = $____
Re-Bluing Briefings, SAF/PA Luncheon, Membership	   	   		     Members Attending ___   x $40= $____
Meeting, Saturday, April 24.       						            Guests Attending ___  x $40 =$____ 
 										                         Non Members ___  x $50 = $____
AFPAAA Annual Reception and Banquet, Saturday, April 24, 6-10 p.m.		     Members Attending ___   x $60= $____
Please indicate number of meal choice(s) for banquet  ___ Beef  ___ Salmon     	      	       Guests Attending ___  x $60 =$____ 
		   								                       Non Members ___  x $70 = $____
Optional Events

1. Golf Tournament, Celebration Golf Club, Thursday, April 22, 	           Members Attending  ___  x $65.68= $____
includes green fees, cart (9 a.m. - 2 p.m.). Must pre-register for this rate.	        Guests/Non Members ___  x $65.68= $____

2. Dinner/Shopping Trip, Downtown Disney, Friday, April 23, 
Transportation Free -Space is limited-Dinner Not Included      Number Attending _____

Please make your check or money order payable to:  AFPAAA	                     Total Remitted $___________
Mail form and check/money order to:	 Linda Arnold
					     621 Planters Pass
					     Schertz  TX  78154

Registrations are due by April 8, 2010. Registrations received after April 8 will be charged a $25 per person late fee.
Hotel: AFPAAA has negotiated a block of rooms at the Caribe Royale Resort at a rate of $108+tax per night. Make 
your reservations by calling 1-800-823-8300 and asking for discount code AFPAAA. The rate is available for 3 days 
prior to and 3 days after our meeting. Hotel reservations for the AFPAAA rate must be made by April 1, 2010.
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Registration Form



P. O. Box 447
Locust Grove, VA 22508-0447

(Address Correction Requested)

FIRST CLASS POSTAGE

		On To Orlando !	
				On To Orlando !	
						On To Orlando !			


